History of the Space Medicine Branch Gavel

The Space Medicine Branch gavel was crafted from Arkansas Potlatch wood by Dr. Howard A. Dishongh and presented to outgoing 12th President of the Space Medicine Branch, CAPT Frank B. Voris, MC, USN on 2 May 1963 at the 34th Annual Meeting of the Aerospace Medical Association.  CAPT Voris maintained custody of the gavel until 1973 when the duty was passed to CAPT Roger Ireland, MC, USN who was currently the SMB President.  In 1986 CAPT Ireland retired from the Navy and passed custody of the gavel to James F. Parker, Ph.D.  Because Dr. Parker did not feel he could keep up the tradition of ensuring the gavel was present at every meeting, he passed custody of the gavel to Frank H. Austin, MD within a few weeks.  Dr. Austin maintained custodianship of the gavel until 1998 when the duty was passed to Wyckliffe Hoffler, MD.  Dr. Hoffler passed the gavel on to Denise Baisden, M.D. in 2003 who subsequently passed the gavel on to the current custodian Art Arnold, M.D.
Each of the gavel custodians has maintained the personal tradition of ensuring the presence of the gavel at each annual meeting of the Space Medicine Branch.  With only one exception, the gavel has been present at each of the past meetings.  Flown in space on SLS-2 in the fall of 1993, the gavel was presented by Rhea Seddon, MD, the payload commander for that flight, back to Branch president James Bagian, MD and gavel custodian Frank Austin, MD at the annual meeting in 1994 along with a collage from that flight.  

